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Correspondence from Germany 

Spremberg, 20 Nov. 

Dear Volksblatt Readers!  

 We have not had a cold spell until 

now, only a little frost; but a lot of rain. 

Living conditions are almost as they 

were before the war. Potatoes cost 2.50 

marks per hundred pounds, as before 

the war, and grain, 8 marks per 

hundred pounds. Only pork has 

become somewhat more expensive at 

1.40 marks as opposed to 80 pennies 

before the war. Sausage costs 40 

pennies per ¼ pound. Apparel, such as 

suits and shoes has also become more 

expensive. 

  The annual fair took place in 

Spremberg on the 4th and I met my 

friend G. Seiler there. We talked to 

each other about Texas over a good 

glass of beer and a shot of schnapps. 

Mr. Seiler is well and strong and has a 

good position. I am suffering from 

rheumatism but still manage to work a 

little. 

  I receive the “Volksblatt” regularly 

every 14 days, (2 numbers) and Mr. 

Seiler reads them, as well, now and 

then. 

  The farmers are basically finished 

with working the land and are now left 

only to bring in the litter and the 

firewood for the winter. There is 

otherwise not much else to report. 

Days are getting short and the nights 

become long, as always in November 

but, the nights are not too long when 

spent evenings in the pub and, as 

someone has said: “The evenings are 

best spent in the pub and the mornings 

in the bay.”    

  With greetings     M. H. 

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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